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ORDER GRANTING 
FURTHER EXTENSIONS OF 
TIME 
  

BY THE CHAIR: On March 27, 2020, the Commission issued its Order Granting 
Further Extensions of Time, extending the time for Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (DEC), 
and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (DEP), (jointly, Duke) to file on or before April 30, 2020, 
Duke’s queue reform proposal and a redline version of the North Carolina Interconnection 
Procedures, Forms and Agreements (NC Procedures) conforming to its queue reform 
proposal. In the Order, the Commission also extended the deadline for comments to May 
28, 2020, and the deadline for reply comments to June 25, 2020. 

On April 27, 2020, Duke and the North Carolina Clean Energy Business Alliance 
(NCCEBA) jointly filed a Motion for Further Extension of Time requesting the Commission 
delay both the filing of Duke’s queue reform proposal and the comment period established 
by the Commission on its proposal. The movants requested the delay to allow NCCEBA 
further time to review changes to the queue reform proposal, and to allow all parties 
additional time to reach consensus on the issues.  

The movants stated further that they had discussed these issues with the Public 
Staff, Virginia Electric and Power Company d/b/a Dominion Energy North Carolina, and 
the North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association, and that each party does not object 
to the Motion for Further Extensions of Time. 



 

The Chair takes note that the stakeholders involved in the queue reform process 
have been at work for many months developing, reviewing and discussing proposed 
revisions to the NC Procedures.  In general, the Commission encourages stakeholders 
to work toward consensus; however, at some point, in the interest of moving forward with 
queue reform, the stakeholder process must draw to a close and the proposed revisions 
must be presented to the Commission for resolution.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, after 
consideration of the record and in the interest of achieving consensus, the Chair finds 
good cause to grant the motion and to extend the time for Duke to file its queue reform 
proposal and a redline version of the NC Procedures conforming to its queue reform 
proposal to May 15, 2020. The Chair also finds good cause to extend the time for 
comments on Duke’s proposal to June 15, 2020, and the time for reply comments to July 
15, 2020.  

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 27th day of April, 2020. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 
 

 


